City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts
Leisure Services Board Meeting
November 7, 2019

1. There was no Quorum for this meeting. Therefore, nothing could be voted on. Present were Fran Hutson, Maureen Boling, Denis Godek, Kevin Whittaker, Dustin Beck, Josh Atkins and Linda Brooks. Absent:  Farris Bibb, Jim Varellie, Mark Smith and Jerry Herman.

2. No reports were given.

3. Action Items
A. Review Monthly Report – The monthly report was distributed and Kevin gave details on the numbers on the chart.

4. Old Business
A. Optimizing Leisure Service Board – It was suggested to leave this as old business for the January meeting.
B. Park Land Committee – It was also suggested to leave this as old business to be brought up at the January meeting.
C. 6 Year CIP Handout & Discussion –Handouts were distributed for the 6 Year CIP. 
Kevin went over this handout and said possible ideas for next year included renovating the baseball concession stand at the park, a building at the Splash Pad for storing the chemicals that are used for it, and WiFi for the park. Fran commented everything looks good but a vote could not be taken on it. She suggested that Kevin send an email and attach a copy of this to the members that are not here and ask for their feedback.

5. New Business
A. Hannah Potts to speak about Pavilion project at Soccer Complex –Fran introduced Hannah Potts who is a Girl Scout and is working on her Eagle Scout Project. This project is to build a pavilion at the Soccer Complex. Hannah spoke on her passion for the Soccer Complex since she had played there when she was younger and her fundraisers  to  help with the cost of building this pavilion. The Board was very supportive of this project and Dustin offered the assistance of park maintenance if it was at a time they were available.
B. New Fee for Auditorium Rentals – Kevin would like to reduce the rental fee for the auditorium since we are not renting the cafeteria anymore. We could add some tables in the front and it could be used for various functions.
C. National Day of Prayer- Fran stated that she spoke with Jim Ring earlier and he suggested she put something together for National Day of Prayer on May 7th, 2020 since White House doesn’t normally have anything observing that day. She is working with a committee on this and asked that the auditorium and amphitheater be reserved for this day.
D. Next Meeting Date- It was decided to move our next meeting date from Thursday January 2nd to the second Thursday in January due to the holiday.

No adjournment due to no Quorum.
